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U N V E R S T y NEWSLETT · ER 
June 4, 2001 A Newsletter for Faculty, Staff and Friends of Coastal Carolina U11iversity Volume 11, Number 9 

Board of Trustees 
approve budget for 
2001-2002 

Coastal's Board of Trustees has 
approved a projected $55.9 million 
total budget, including a $33.9 million 
operational budget, for the 2001-2002 
fiscal year during its quarterly meeting. 

As part of the budget plan, the 
board approved a tuition increase, effec­
tive for fall 200 I. In-state tuition will 
increase $135 per semester, from $1,750 
to $1,885, a rise of 7.71 percent. Out­
of-state tuition will increase $435 per 
semester, from $4,905 to $5,340, a rise 
of 8.87 percent. 

The board has also approved an 
increase in room, board and health 
service fees. The fee will increase $105 
per semester, from $2,620 to $2,725. 

In other action: 
• The board approved tenure status to 

the following: 
James Luken, incoming chair, 

Department of Biology; 
Keith Walters, incoming chair, 

Department of Marine Science; and 
Lisa Barboun, assistant professor 

of foreign languages. 
• The board approved emeritus status 

for the following retiring faculty 
members: 
William Davis, emeritus professor 

of psychology and sociology; 
Sandra Bowden, emeritus professor 

of education; 
Joseph Pinson, distinguished 

professor emeritus of biology. 

continued on page 2 

Coastal's Department of Art awarded 
national accreditation 

Coastal's Department of Art has 
been named an accredited institutional 
member of the National Association of 
Schools of Art and Design (NASAD), 
an organization of schools, colleges and 
universities chat offer art and design 
studies. 

NASAD's Commission on 
Accreditation granted Coascal's 
Department of Art an associate member­
ship based on a self-evaluation and peer­
review study conducted during the past 
three years as part of the accreditation 
process. Two NASAD evaluators visited 
Coastal in October 2000 to verify the 
department's self-study document. Their 
visit focused on the programs and activ­
ities housed in Coastal's Art Center, as 
well as the art facilities under construc­
tion in the new Thomas W and Robin 
W Edwards College of Humanities and 
Fine Arts Building and the sculpture 
studio located in Coastal's Atlantic 
Center facility. 

"Being accredited by NASAD is an 
acknowledgment of the outstanding 
achievement of the department's faculty, 
staff and students," said Charles Wright, 
chair of Coastal's Department of Art. 

"Accreditation, in practical terms, is a 
stamp of approval, a sign that the 
department has met an external set of 
basic criteria for the programs we offer. 
The rigorous evaluation process has 
placed us in a position to advance to 

another level of excellence as we move 

continued on page 2 

CCU Orientation 
Freshmen Orientation 

Tuesday and Wednesday, June 19 and 20 

Tuesday and Wednesday, June 26 and 27 

Tuesday and Wednesday, July 17 and 18 

Thursday and Friday, August 16 and 17 

Transfer Orientation 
Thursday, June 21 and Wednesday, August I 5 

CCU Newsletter Publication Dates 
Submission deadlines: 
Monday, July 2 
Monday, August 13 

Publication dates: 
Monday, July 9 
Monday, August 20 

Coastal Carolina University Newsletter is published biweekly on Monday by the Office of 
Marketing Communications. Items to be included should be submitted to the Office of Marketing 
Communications in SNGL 204 by noon the Monday before publication, unless otherwise listed. 

Deadline to submit information for the next issue is Monday, July 2 at 110011. 

Information for the CCU Newsleuer should be submiued 10 Jerry Rashid (jrashid@coastal.edu) in the Office of Marketing Communications, Singleton 204 . 



Department of Art 
... continued from page I 

into the new Edwards Humanities and 
Fine Arts Building, which has state-of­
the-art facilities for all the arts." 

NASAD has accred'ired 227 institu­
tions throughout the United States. 
Accreditation standards emphasize an 
institution's history of achievement and 
its goals and priorities regarding future 
programs. Coastal's Department of Art 
joins the ranks of some of the nation's 
most prestigious art institutions, includ­
ing the San Francisco Art Institute, the 
School of the Chicago Art Institute, the 
Rhode Island School of Design and the 
Maryland Institute College of Art in 
Baltimore. Five other South Carolina 
institutions - Columbia College, Francis 
Marion University, Lander University, 
University of South Carolina and 
Winthrop University - are accredited 
institutional members of NASAD. 

Approximately 90 Coastal students 
are art majors. Coastal's Department of 
Art has seven full-time faculty members. 

Budget 2001-2002 
... continued from page I 

• The board approved the following 
faculty promotions: 
John Beard, to professor of English; 
Stephen Hamelman, to professor 

of English; 
Linda Palm, to professor of 

psychology/ sociology; 
Emory Helms, to associate professor 

of teacher education with tenure; 
Carl Keller, to associate professor of 

accounting, finance and economics 
with tenure; 

Peter Lecouras, to associate profes­
sor of English with tenure; and 

Thomas Secrest, to associate profes­
sor of business with tenure. 
The next meeting of the board will 

be held Friday, Oct. 5 at 9 a.m. in the 
Wall College of Business Board Room. 

Minerd and Montague honored with 
Staff Excellence Awards 

Coastal presented its 
annual Staff Excellence 
Awards to Regis Minerd and 
Kim Montague for their 
exceptional service as univer­
sity employees. 

Minerd, a Coastal staff 
member since 1991, received 
the 2000-2001 Staff 
Excellence Award for Support 
Staff. He is media resources 
specialist in the Office of 
Media Services. 

Montague, a Coastal staff 
member since 1987, received 

President Ingle with Staff Excellence Award recipients &gis 
Minerd (kft) and Kim Montague. 

the 2000-2001 Staff Excellence Award 
for Professional Staff He is director of 
the Office of Residence Life. 

The purpose of the awards is to 

honor employees who consistently per­
form at a high level of professionalism 
and whose work demonstrates excep­
tional dedication to the university. 

H. Dale Williams Center for Extended 
Learning now open 

The H. Dale Williams Center for 
Extended Learning, the new headquar­
ters of Coastal Carolina University's 
Division of Extended Learning and 
Public Services, opened May 15. 

This 9,600-square-foot facility, 
located on the second floor of the new 
University Hall on the Coastal campus, 
will house the Lifelong Learning 
Society, two computer labs, five class­
rooms, office space, and the Senior 
Resource · Center, a new service for sen­
ior adults created by H. Dale Williams. 

The Senior Resource Center will 
offer free computer access, Internet, 
e-mail, fax and copy machine services to 
senior adults as well as a reading area 
which will be supplied with books and 
magazines. All classrooms and the 
Senior Resource Center will be connect­
ed to the Internet. In addition to the 
Division of Extended Learning's many 
programs for seniors, the Resource 
Center will offer workshops on health 
care, retirement, financial planning and 
other topics of interest to senior adults. 

Coastal is one of the few universities 
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in the nation with dedicated facilities for 
older adult learning on their campuses. 

Coastal's Division of Extended 
Learning and Public Services is a com­
prehensive continuing education opera­
tion, managing programs such as the 
Lifelong Learning Society, Bachelor's of 
Arts m Interdisciplinary Studies 
(BAIS), professional development 
workshops and seminars, specialized 
technologies certification, contract 
training, travel study, Coastal Youth 
Academy, leisure learning, Command 
Spanish, credit and non-credit distance 
learning, high school dual credit, and 
the SuperSonic Summer Youth 
Program for children. 

For more information, call Peter 
Balsamo at 349-2648 or visit 
www.coastal.edu/learn on the Internet. 



Coastal Carolina University establishes 
new programs in Spanish and music 

Coastal will offer two new majors -
Spanish and music - beginning in the 
fall 2001 semester. The new bachelor of 
arts degree programs were recently 
approved by the South Carolina 
Commission on Higher Education. 

"In today's global economy, a major 
in Spanish is an ideal accompaniment to 
a wide variety of fields of study," says 
John Idoux, provost and vice president 
of Academic Affairs at Coastal. "Because 
of the growth of the Hispanic popula­
tion in the U.S. and the expanding cul­
tural and economic ties to Latin 
America, the need for Spanish-speaking 
professionals in many fields is growing." 

The need for more Spanish teachers 
in K-12 education all over the nation -
and in Horry County in particular - is 
also increasing, according to Idoux. As 
part of the Foreign Languages in 
Elementary Schools (FLES) program, a 

Spanish curriculum has been introduced 
in all 23 elementary schools in Horry 
County in the past two years. 

A bachelor of arts degree in music 
will strengthen Coascal's role as a major 
cultural and intellectual center of South 
Carolina's Waccamaw region, says 
Idoux. "Adding a degree program in 
music is a natural extension of the 
teaching, research and public service 
mission of the university," he said. 
Coastal also offers a major in secondary 
education with a concentration in 
music and a minor in music. 

"With the approaching completion 
of the Thomas W. and Robin W. 
Edwards College of Humanities and 
Fine Arts Building, the addition of a full 
degree program in music enhances 
Coascal's standing as a mature, competi­
tive academic institution," said Idoux. 

FYI - Telephone service interruption 
Coastal's telephone service will be interrupted from 5 p.m. Thursday, June 7 to 

8 a.m. Monday, June 11 to upgrade the campus telephone system. 
Computer and e-mail service will not be affected. 

On Monday, June 11 those who have a voice mailbox will need to reset 
their message waiting light by checking for messages at ext. 2555. 

For more information, contact Kay Alford in ITS at 349-2130. 

Hughes named director of Coastal's 
Georgetown campus 

Sharon Hughes has been named 
director of Coastal's Georgetown campus 
according to John Idoux, Coascal's 
provost and vice president for Academic 
Affairs. 

The campus is located in the 
Georgetown Campus for Higher 
Education facility, which Coastal shares 
with Horry-Georgetown Technical 
College. 

Hughes worked the last four years 
as an instructor of developmental edu­
cation at Horry-Georgetown Technical 
College. She also has worked the last 

five summers as an instructor with 
Coascal's College Jumpstart Program, 
which is offered at the Georgetown 
campus. 

Hughes' background includes 
working as a K-12 teacher in South 
Carolina, Georgia and Tennessee. 

Hughes earned a bachelor's degree 
from Tennessee Tech, a master's degree 
from Middle Tennessee State University 
and a Ph.D. from the University of 
Southern Mississippi. 

For more information, call the 
Georgetown campus at 546-7523. 
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Alumni Association 
names new board 
members 

Coascal's Alumni Association has 
named five new members to its board of 
directors. 

The new members, who will serve 
through 2004, include: Janice Cannan 
'96 of Myrtle Beach, Richard Causey 
'86 of Conway; McKenzie Jordan '00 of 
Conway; Deniece Palmer '99 of Myrtle 
Beach and Rob Shelton '97 of Conway. 

Ocher members of the Alumni 
Association board of directors include: 
Karen Collins '91 of Myrtle Beach; 
Jody Davis '84 of Myrtle Beach; Joyce 
Dorman '89, '91 of Myrtle Beach; first 
vice president Michael Frazier '96 of 
Conway; Kisha Grate '98 of Loris; Tara 
Litde '92 of Conway; Bill Marsh '86 of 
Conway; secretary/treasurer Porter 
Medley '99 of Conway; Ron Mitchell 
'97 of Conway; Angela Rabon '96 of 
Conway; Jordan Roberts '99 of 
Conway; second vice president Tabby 
Shelton '99 of Conway; and president 
Richard Weldon '88 of Longs. 

Online courses 
available 

Hundreds of courses on a variety of 
topics are available via the Internet 
through Coascal's Division of Extended 
Learning and Public Services. 

The self-paced noncredit classes are 
ideal for chose who need to upgrade 
their job skills but find it inconvenient 
or impossible to participate in a tradi­
tional classroom setting. 

The courses can be found at the 
Web site www.coastal.edu/learn/online. 
The subjects include: creative and tech­
nical writing, digital production, 
£-Commerce, Microsoft Office and 
other computer applications, online 
marketing, programming languages, 
and small business development. 

For more information, calJ 349-2665 
or visit www.coastal.edu/learn on the 
Internet. 



Students and faculty recognized at Honors Convocation 
Coastal presented awards for stu­

dent academic achievement at the 
annual Honors Convocation on 
Tuesday, April 24. Faculty recognition 
awards also were presented. 

Ryan Bubucis, a senior accounting 
and finance double major of Uncasville, 
Conn., received the 2000-2001 
Faculty's Academic Excellence Award. 
Candidates for this award must attain 
a minimum cumulative grade point 
average of at least 3.5, the endorsement 
of a faculty adviser, and a record of 
academic honors. Bubucis has a perfect 
4.0 grade point average. During his 
junior and senior years, he has been in 
the Wall Fellows program, an intensive 
leadership program for Coastal's top 
business majors. He is also in Coastal's 
Honors Program. 

Kevin Cox, a senior marketing 
major of Conway, received the 2000-
2001 Ronald D. Lackey Service Award. 
Named in honor of the late Coastal fac­
ulty member and university chaplain, 
the award is given annually to a senior 
on the basis of conspicuous service to 
the university through involvement and 
leadership in campus organizations. 
Cox has been a leader in many Coastal 
organizations, including a term as pres­
ident of Omicron Delta Kappa, a 
national leadership honor society. Cox 
also has been a Student Alumni 
Ambassador, an Orientation Assistant, 
and a business manager of Coastal's stu­
dent newspaper, The Chanticleer. 

Robin Edwards Russell, assistant 
professor of dramatic arts, was present­
ed the Student Affairs Division Award, 
which honors faculty who make signifi­
cant contributions to the quality of stu­
dent life through participation and 
leadership in the co-curricular activities 
of the university. Since joining the 
Coastal faculty in 1995, she has been 
active as a faculty mentor for unde­
clared freshmen. She earned a master 's 
degree in theater from the University of 
South Carolina in 1991 and served an 
internship at the Folger Shakespeare 
Theatre in Washington D.C. Russell is 
co-founder of the South Carolina 

Shakespeare 
Company, based 
in Columbia. 

Varavut 
Limpasuvan was 
named the 
Distinguished 
Teacher of the 
Year, an annual 
honor presented 
by Coastal's 
S t u d e n t 

Government 
Association to fac­
ulty who demon­
strate excellence in 
teaching. 
Limpasuvan, an 
assistant professor 
of chemistry and 
physics, joined the 
Coastal faculty in 
2000. He earned a 

Coastal Honors Convocation honorees (kft to righi): Paul Gityes; 
Kearns Palmetto Professor; Kevin Cox, rui.pient of the Ronllld D: Lackey 

Service Award; Ryan BubuciJ, recipient of the Faculty's Academic 
Excellence Award; ¼travut Limpasuvan, recipient of the Distinguished 

Teacher of the Year Award; and Sally Hare, recipient of the 
Distinguished Teacher-Scholar Lecturer Award. 

bachelor's degree in engineering and 
applied science from the California 
Institute of Technology and Ph.D. in 
atmospheric sciences from the 
University of Washington. He did post­
doctoral research at the Joint Institute 
for the Study of Atmosphere and Ocean 
in Seattle. 

Sally Z. Hare, Singleton Endowed 
Professor of Education at Coastal, 
"received the Distinguished Teacher­
Scholar Lecturer Award. Sponsored by 
HTC, Inc., this award was initiated in 
1996 to recognize faculty members who 
distinguish themselves as teachers, 
scholars and communicators. 

During the fall, the recipient deliv­
ers a public lecture drawn from his or 
her area of expertise. Hare joined the 
Coastal faculty in 197 4 and has served 
as director of Coastal's Center for 
Education and Community since 1993. 
During her career at Coastal, Hare has 
been a Kellogg National Fellow and a 
Fetzer Teaching Fellow and she won a 
national award in Community 
Development from the National 
Continuing Education Association. 
Under her guidance, Coastal's Center 
for Education and Community has 
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sponsored a number of innovative pro­
grams linking the university and the 
community, including Calling All 
Colors, Jump for the Sun and America 
Reads. Hare earned a bachelor's degree, 
master's degree and Ph.D. from the 
University of South Carolina. 

Paul Gayes, professor of marine 
science and geology, was named the 
Kearns Palmetto Professor. This 
endowed professorship, appointed 
periodically, was established in 1989 
with funds provided by the state and 
matched by the Coastal Educational 
Foundation, Inc. Gayes, the third 
recipient of the honor, is director of the 
Center for Marine and Wetland Studies 
at Coastal. He joined the Coastal fac­
ulty in 1987 and has established an 
international reputation in marine 
geology, providing Coastal students 
with unique research opportunities. He 
earned a master's degree in geoscience­
geology from Penn State University and 
a Ph.D. in coastal oceanography from 
the State University of New York 
(SUNY) at Stony Brook. Coastal 
professors Richard Dame and Richard 
Collin are previous Kearns Palmetto 
Professors. 



Department awards were presented 
to 25 students in recognition of out­
standing academic accomplishments 
and contributions to the academic qual­
ity of their respective departments. 
Candidates for academic awards are 
nominated by respective department 
faculty. 

The following awards were 
presented : 

E. Craig Wall Sr. College of 
Business Administration: 

• Accounting - Lisa M. Antanaitis 
of North Myrtle Beach 

• Finance - Ryan M. Bubucis of 
Uncasville, Conn. 

• Management - Jessica C. Bafile 
of Conway 

• Marketing - Tracy M. Strickland 
of Nichols 

College of Education: 
• Early Childhood Education -

Jacqueline Word of Conway 
• Elementary Education - Risa 

L.Tritt of Bedford, Pa. 
• Health Promotion - Christopher 

J. McDonald of Myrtle Beach 
• Physical Education - Scott Eron 

of Longs 
• Recreation - Alison E. Bach of 

Morristown, Tenn. 
• Secondary Education - Amanda 

F. Rawls of Longs 
Thomas W. and Robin W. 

Edwards College of Humanities and 
Fine Arts: 

• Art Studio - Leah Miller of 
Myrtle Beach 

• English - Danielle E. Evans of 
Myrtle Beach 

• Foreign Languages - Kimberly 
Hucks of Conway 

• History - Rhett J. Graham of 
Myrtle Beach 

• Music - Cale Pritchett of 
Woodbridge, Va. 

• Philosophy and Religion -
William L. Kelly of Myrtle Beach 

• Politics and Geography - Chris 
M. Becker of Myrtle Beach 

• Theater - Steven S. Thompson of 
Surfside Beach 

College of Natural and Applied 
Sciences: 

• Biology - Wendy L. Burd of 
Jefferson, Md. 

• Chemistry and Physics - Danielle 
Laker of Bryan, Ohio 

• Computer Science - Crystal C. 
Edge of Loris 

• Marine Science - Christopher M. 
Prosser of O 'Fallon, Ill. 

• Mathematics - Leslie J. Elliott of 
Nichols 

• Psychology - Theresa M. 
McDonald of Myrtle Beach 

• Sociology - David C. Woodley of 
Myrtle Beach 

Robert E. Derr of Myrtle Beach 
received the Interdisciplinary Studies 
Award from Coastal's Division of 
Extended Learning and Public Services. 

Medallions were presented to the 
following students who have successful­
ly completed the requirements of 
Coastal's Honors Program: 

• Christopher M. Becker of Myrtle 
Beach - Political Science 

• Brad J. Blythe of Homer , N . Y. -
Marine Science, Biology 

• Ryan M. Bubucis of Uncasville, 
Conn. - Accounting 

• Crystal C. Edge of Loris -
Computer Science 

• Jessica K. Hausman of 
Blairstown , N .J. - Marine Science 

• Correen A. Lembo of 
Greenwood , S.C. - Elementary 
Education 

• Tamara S. Maher of Brentwood, 
Tenn. - Marine Science 

• Brianne L. Meagher of 
Londonderry, N.H. - Political Science 

• Jelena Mirkovic of Conway -
Chemistry , Biology 

• Simona Palmieri of Myrtle Beach 
- Marketing, Management 

• Tania Rubesa of Pula, Croatia -
Management 

• Shira Z . Shasho of Myrtle Beach 
- Chemistry 

• Stephanie P. Sorrell of 
Rogersville, Tenn. - Biology, Marine 
Science 

The more than 300 members of 
Coastal 's 15 honor societies and the 33 
students listed in Whos Who Among 
Students in American Universities and 
Colleges also were acknowledged, as well 
as 20 students who made presentations 
at the National Conference on 
Undergraduate Research (NCUR) . 

Coastal professors win Eisenhower Grant for "Best Practices" 
Coastal will host "Best Practices," a 

series of seminars introducing new 
teaching methods for K-12 language 
teachers. The pilot program, consisting 
of seven workshops scheduled between 
June 2001 and February 2002, is being 
funded through the Eisenhower Grant 
Program, a national project created by 
Congress to provide professional devel­
opment to elementary and secondary 
school teachers and educators . The 
program was developed by Coastal pro­
fessors JoAnne Flanders and Jose 
Sanjines with Sharon McCullough of 

Horry County Schools. 
The Best Practices program will 

offer sessions covering several innova­
tive new approaches to teaching, partic­
ularly the teaching of languages. The 
following sessions will be offered 
• June 9, 2001 : Block Scheduling, led 
by Deborah Espitia of Howard County 
(Md.) Public Schools 
• Sept. 29, 2001: Curricular Designs 
K-6, led by Harriett Barnett of 
Manhattanville College 
• Oct. 6, 2001: Languages Across the 
Curriculum, led by Gail Riley of 
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American University 
• Nov. 3, 2001: Authentic Materials, 
led by Isabelle Kaplan of Bennington 
College 
• Jan. 19, 2002: Teaching Speaking: 
Interpersonal and Presentation Modes , 
led by Alvin Prince of Furman 
University 
• Jan . 26 , 2002: Follow-up Session 
• Feb. 9, 2002: Follow-up Session 

For more information about this 
program, contact JoAnne Flanders at 
349-2928 or Jose Sanjines at 349-2467. 



CCU graduate student selected for Einstein Fellowship 
Stephanie Horner Toney, who is 

completing the master's of education 
degree program at Coastal, has been 
selected for an Albert Einstein 
Distinguished Educator Fellowship. 
She is one of 10 individuals selected 
from a national pool of candidates by 
the U.S. Department of Energy 
(DOE). 

The Einstein Fellows program is 
designed to offer outstanding public or 
private elementary and secondary 
mathematics, technology and science 
teachers the opportunity co serve in the 
national public policy arena. Fellows 
bring to Congress or appropriate 
branches of the federal government the 
insights and practical experience of the 
classroom teacher. The Fellows provide 
a "real world" perspective to policy 

makers and program managers develop­
ing or managing educational programs. 

As an Einstein Fellow, Toney will 
work for 10 months in the Office of 
Science Education at either the DOE or 
on Capitol Hill from Sept. 1 to June 30, 
2002. The Triangle Coalition for 
Science and Technology Education 
assists in the administration of the 
Einstein Fellowship program. 

"I hope co use chis fellowship to 

make a bigger impact outside the class­
room," said Toney. "In the next 10 
years, I see a radical shift coming in 
terms of how we teach our children. I 
believe online education will become 
much more prevalent at the secondary 
education level. We cannot just keep 
building new schools. In the near 
future, I believe children may go co 

Coastal hosts Summer Lecture Showcase 
Coascal's Division of Extended 

Learning and Public Services will pres­
ent a series of weekly lectures each 
Thursday from June 7 to July 21 
(except the week of July 4) from 1 to 3 
p.m. in the new H. Dale Williams 
Center for Extended Learning on the 
Coastal campus. Admission is $8 per 
lecture, or $20 for any three lectures. 

The lecture schedule is as follows: 
• June 7, Issues in Elder Law - pre­
sented by Katherine DeAngelo, elder 
law attorney 

Learn about Elder Law issues from 
an attorney in the field. Topics will 
include estate planning, living trusts, 
health care, powers of attorney, 
advanced medical directives, and long­
term care planning. 
• June 14, Broken Promises in the 
Promised Land - presented by Coastal 
professor and novelist Richard Collin 

Take a historical look at the conflict 
between Israelis and Palestinians. Learn 
why this is the hardest ethnic conflict of 
all co solve. 
• June 21, Which Planet are these 
Mountains On? - presented by Coastal 
mathematics professor Fusun Akman 

Learn how our brain perceives visual 
matter. We are used co thinking in terms 
of zero dimension (dots), one dimension 
(lines), two dimensions (planes), and 
three dimensions (space). The concept of 
"fractal dimension" helps us understand 
why our brain perceives some scenery as 
"alien." 
• June 28, The Genius of Mozart -
presented by Martin Milella, former 
chair of the music department at 
Molloy College 

From the beginning of his short life 
of 35 years, Mozart mastered every 
musical form with natural grace and 
facility during the height of the 
Classical period in music history. 
• July 12, Nutrition 101 - presented by 
Natalie Naughton, registered dietician 
with Loris Healthcare Systems 

Learn what you need to know to 
make good decisions regarding your 
diet. Learn what resources you can 
trust. Discover which claims regarding 
herbal supplements are valid and which 
have not been proven. 

For more information or to register, 
call 349-2665 or visit 
www.coastal.edu/learn on the Internet. 

school perhaps three days a week and 
use the other two days to do course­
work and research on their computers 
at home. We need to start preparing for 
that change now." 

Coastal offers six master's programs 
of study in education. 

"The education faculty at Coastal 
are the best I have encountered in tak­
ing educational theory and applying it 
co the classroom setting," said Toney, 
who is earning a master's degree in 
elementary education. "They challenge 
your ability and mind and provide an 
excellent education." 

Toney is a teacher and team leader 
at Leesville Road Middle School in 
Raleigh, N.C., where she has taught 
science and math since 1994. From 
1987 co 1994 she caught and held spe­
cialist positions at Fred J. Carnage 
Middle School in Raleigh, N.C. Toney 
has seven educational publications from 
her tenure as a public school reacher. 
Prior to her teaching career she worked 
as an associate scientist for Northrop 
Services and the Environmental 
Protection Agency (EPA) at Research 
Triangle Park in North Carolina. She 
co-authored nine publications from her 
work at EPA and Northrop. 

Toney earned a bachelor's degree in 
biology in 1978 and MBA in 1987 
from Meredith College in Raleigh, 
N.C. Her educational background also 
includes graduate course work in genet­
ics at North Carolina State University, 
and education course work for teacher 
certification from Coastal. 

Did You Know? 
Coastal's spring commencement 
ceremony broadcast live via the 

Internet was seen in Australia, 
Canada, Denmark, Iceland, Israel, 

Italy, Luxembourg, Switzerland, 

Taiwan, United Kingdom and 

Yugoslavia. 



Coastal Carolina People 
Faculty and staff are encouraged to submit 
information to be included in the "Coastal 
Carolina People" section of this newsletter. 
Information will be published fallowing the 
presentation or activity. 

• Peter Balsamo has been elected as a 
higher education representative to the 
Executive Council of the South Carolina 
Partnership for Distance Education. 

Balsamo has also been elected as presi­
dent of the Coastal Carolina University 
chapter (#1405) of Phi Delta Kappa, an 
international association of professional 
educators. In addition, Gil Hunt has been 
elected as adviser and June Brown has 
been elected as newsletter editor. 

• Lee Bollinger's article titled "The Press 
and Public Relations: An Exploratory 
Study of Editors' Perceptions of Public 
Relations Specialists" was published in the 
Web journal of Mass Communication 
Research (WJMCR). WJMCR, a peer­
reviewed online journal, is published by 
Ohio University's Scripps School of 
Journalism. 

• Steve Hamelrnan, Tom Jones, Jo­
Ann Morgan and Paul Peterson present­
ed papers at the annual joint meeting of 
The Popular Culture and American 
Culture Associations held in Philadelphia, 
April 11 to 14. Hamelman presented a 
paper titled "Laying Rock -n- Roll to 
Waste: The Critical Tradition." Morgan 
presented "Serving Witness: How Uncle 
Tom Sustained Employment Beyond the 
Gilded Age." she also served as chair of 
the session on "American Art and 
Archaeology: Late 19th Century and 
20th Century American Art." Jones pre­
sented "Lanford Wilson's America: A 
View of the Talleys." Peterson presented 
"For the Heart: Elvis Presley's Last 
Recordings, 1975-1977." Peterson also 
served as chair of the session on "Rock, 
Film & the Contemporary Arts." 

• James Tully recently served as the 
band clinician with the University of 
Alabama Summer Music Program. The 
week-long program included high school 
students from across the country. 

Faculty Rock Band Debuts June 21st 
Virture Trap, Coastal's new faculty 

rock band featuring Dan Ennis, 
Steve Hamelman, Steve Nagle and 
Brian Nance, will play its first 
professional gig Thursday, June 21 from 
9 p.m. to midnight at Beach Place 
at Midtown (formerly Yesterday's). 

The group performs original songs 
as well as covers of a variety of 
rock and blues songs by Areosmith, the 
Rolling Stones, Matchbox 20, John 
Mellancamp, the Allman Brothers, 
Tracy Chapman, B.B. King and many 
others. 

FYI - Summer Work Schedule 
Coastal's summer work schedule will be in effect from June 4 through Aug. 10. 

The daily work schedule will be as follows: 
Monday: 8:30 a.m. to 5:30 p.m. 

Tuesday-Thursday: 8 a.m. to 5:30 p.m. 
Friday: 8 a.m. to noon. 

The following departments/areas will continue with their regular schedules: 
Admissions, Public Safety, P.E. Center, Switchboard, 

Facilities Managment and Post Office. 
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Campus Calendar 
Monday, June 4 

• Classes begin for Summer I and Summer 

Eight-Week session 

Tuesday, June 19 

• Freshmen Orientation 

Wednesday, June 20 

• Freshmen Orientation 

Thursday, June 21 

• Transfer Orientation 

Tuesday, June 26 

• Freshmen Orientation 

Wednesday, June 27 

• Freshmen Orientation 

Tuesday, July 3 

• Regular registration for Summer II 

Wednesday, July 4 

• Independence Day holiday 

Thursday, July 5 

• Regular registration for Summer II 

• Last day of classes for Summer I 

Friday, July 6 

• Final exams for Summer I 

Monday, July 9 

• Classes begin for Summer II 

Birthdays 
June 119 Jacqueline Deda 

4 Brad Harmon Chyrel Stalvey 
5 Darcy Carr , 20 John Beard 
6 Vicki Williams I Robb Sarvis 

I 
7 Lill Heit 21 Jan Blakey 

Roy Moye Micheline Brown 
8 Bernard Burroughs Jerome Christia 

Stella Cooper Danielle Eiler 
Constance Edwards Elizabeth Keller 

10 Dennis French 22 Fusun Aleman 
Henry Gelerzke Linda Carmichael 
Lloyd Morlang Jody Davis 

11 Anne Denbow- 27 Bobby Norris 
Gilben 28 Michelle Zmich 

Stephanie Freeman 30 Tara Saville 
Nicole Kocot 
Don Milius July 
Joseph Winslow 4 OlcayAkman 

13 Sandy Mishoe Greg Cole 
14 David Hackney Randall Mishoe 

Betsy Puskar 5 Sara Brallier 
15 Lawrence Airman 6 Gary Stegall 

Dennis Roakes 7 Richard Goldberg 
Robin Edwards- 8 Brian Ashley 

Russell Casey Comoroski 
Robin Turner Debbie Conner 

17 Chris Johnson Brooks James 
JaniGe Elizabeth 9 Sarah Davis 

Schwartz Tyrone Smith 
18 Glenn Allen 

Charles Wright 



UNIVERSITY NEWSLETTER 

Office of Marketing Communications 
Coastal Carolina University 

P.O. Box 26 I 954 • Conway, SC 29528-6054 

This Issue: 
• Department of Art awarded national accreditation 

• Board of Trustees approves budget for 2001-2002 

• Students and faculty recognized at Honors Convocation 

• Staff Excellence Awards announced 

SuperSonie 
2s 
0 r'!':!i!~hT~!?grams 

Full days; 8:30 a.m. through 4:30 p.m. or half days (a.m. or p.m.) 

• Computers For Kids 
• Forensic Science 
• Harry Potter Review 
• Young Author's Camp 
• Ability to Draw is 

lnherited ... NOT! 

• Math Mania 
• Foreign Language 
• Star Gazing 
• Creepy Critters 
• Fun Fotography For Kids 
• Be An Entrepreneur 

• Cemetery Science 
• Wetlands and Water 
• Nature Art 
• Drama Workshop 
• Forensic Science 
• Reptiles, Up Close 

For more information, contact the Division of Extended Learning and Public Services 
at 349-2665. 
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